SHIRE OF HALLS CREEK
PUBLIC NOTICE
INTENTION TO DISPOSE OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT PROPERTY

Under section 3.58 of the Local Government Act 1995, the Shire of Halls Creek
hereby advises of the intention to dispose of a piece of land 4000m? excised from
Lot 300 DP35441, Reserve 22899, Volume LR3041 Folio 783, located north of the
Shire Oval, to Cipher Tel/Orro Pty Ltd for the construction of a 61m high
communication tower. An access easement is also proposed on the perimeter of
the Oval as shown in the image below.
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The Shire has no long-term plans for the use of the piece of land. The
communication tower will be of great benefit to the community as it would improve
access and the quality of the mobile network and internet.

The Shire is now inviting submissions on the proposed disposal. Submissions must
be in writing and addressed to Phillip Cassell, Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Halls
Creek, PO Box 21, HALLS CREEK, WA 6770, or emailed to ceo@hchsire.wa.gov.au
or hcshire@hcshire.wa.gov.au. Submissions must be received no later than the
close of business on Friday 3 February 2023.

Jackie Parker
A /Chief Executive Officer



